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Mobile Library Friday 14th February and 14h March 

The mobile library will be at  

Sweffling White Horse  PH  from 9.35am to 9.50am 

Bruisyard Village Hall from 10.05am to 10.20am. 

 

Next Edition Deadline : TUESDAY 18th March 

 Contact: bruisyardnews@gmail.com 

  

If you wish to opt out of receiving a paper copy of the Newsletter and receive it by 

email, please email: bruisyardnews@gmail.com   

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

February 2025  

Wed 5th - Community Action Talk 1-3 pm (BVH) 

Fri 7th- Film Night at 7:00pm . (PAH)  

Tues 11th & 25th- Cribbage evening Bar open to all 7:30pm - 10:00pm BVH  

Fri 14th - Mobile Library, BVH 10.05 - 10:20 am  

 

March 2025  

Sat 22nd- Beetle Drive 7pm (BVH)  

Mon 10th -VH & BSAC Meeting at 7pm BVH  

Tues 11th - Cribbage evening Bar open to all 7:30pm - 10:00pm BVH  

Fri 14th - Mobile Library, BVH 10.05 - 10:20 am  

Mon 17h - PC Meeting 7:30pm BVH  

Sat 29th - Community Action Suffolk Coffee Morning  

 

April 2025  

Tues 1st - Cribbage evening Bar open to all 7:30pm - 10:00pm BVH  

Thurs 3rd -Cribbage evening Bar open to all 7:30pm - 10:00pm BVH  

Sat 5th -ACC Spring Flower Show (SH)  

Fri 11th - Mobile Library, BVH 10.05 - 10:20 am  

 
BVH - Bruisyard Village Hall 

PAH  - Peasenhall Assembly Hall 

SH  - Sweffling Hut 
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Saturday 22nd March 

Bruisyard Village Hall 

£6 Adults  £3 Child entry fee 

7pm or 7:30pm Start 

Framlingham, Wickham Market, Kelsale and Yoxford and Villages  

Community Partnership Area 

Rural Wellbeing Survey – come and give your valuable input to this  

research. Kerry from Community Action Suffolk will be at the Bruisyard 

village hall on Wednesday February 5th 1-3pm. 

Community Action Suffolk, on behalf of East Suffolk Council, are now conduct-

ing a deeper exploration of all previously reported challenges and barriers, as 

well as finding out more about possible solutions. We want to learn more about 

what they are and how they affect people living locally, together with gathering 

their ideas and suggested solutions that could help improve things for everyone. 

We are speaking directly with local organisations, groups and residents, both 

through this survey and in-person. We will be providing a full report to East Suf-

folk Council, presenting our findings on a village-by-village basis so that they 

can have better understanding about health and wellbeing needs and provisions 

in the area, and hear how they can work with you to improve things. This is why 

it is imperative that your village is represented in this work. 

Kerry will be recording things to have a conversation about certain points but if 

you prefer to fill in the full survey online, you can do that at  

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/RuralWellbeing 
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Coffee Morning 

Bruisyard Village hall  

Saturday 29th March 

10am to 1pm 

Part of the community Action Group  

Also a chance to see Bruisyard archive book  

St Peter’s PCC 
The collection at the Crib Service amounted to £289.38, this was sent to the 

charity WeSeeHope. 

 
In March I will have been Priest in Charge of the Upper Alde Benefice for six 
months and I have enjoyed getting to know the villages. I am curious to find out 
what people are looking for in their parish church. During March please go into 
the church and write your thoughts on the post it notes provided and add them to 
the collage of ideas.If you would like to receive via email the Weekly Link of 
church news please email me revclairekiddy@gmail.com 

ACC News 

ACC Bus to Norwich was a big success. 46 people enjoyed the day and most came home  

well-laden.  Many thanks go to John McKee who gave a donation of £50.00 towards the bus on 

behalf of Bruisyard Community account, which helped to keep the price down.    

Spring Flower Show  

We are planning to hold the Spring Flower Show in Sweffling Hut on Saturday 5th April. 

Exhibits to the hut between 9.00 and 10.00am.  Judging at 10.00am. Entry forms in  

village halls and on village websites. Show opens at 2.00pm  Entry £1 (includes tea/ 

coffee). Under 12s free. Presentation of cups at 3.00pm followed by Raffle. Enquiries 

ring Lynda on 663325. 

Framlingham Horticultural Society 
Wednesday 12th February Talk/Slides by Thompson & Morgan (Chelsea entries and 

latest new releases in the plant world), seed catalogues and plants for sale.  United 

Free Church Hall, Riverside, Framlingham, afternoon 2.30pm.  Guests most welcome 

£3 light refreshments on offer. 

Wednesday 12th March Talk by R.S.P.B. (saving & restoring Nature every 

day).   United Free Church Hall, Riverside, Framlingham, afternoon 2.30pm.   Guests 

most welcome £3 light refreshments on offer. 

Saturday 22nd March Spring Show.   United Free Church Hall, Riverside, Framling-

ham.   Open for viewing 10am - 11.45am.   If anyone wishes to make an entry this is 

free, schedule available via rogerandgwenetheridge78@gmail.com all entries to be 

staged by 9.30am.  
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Peasenhall Assembly Hall   

Craft Club 3rd and 17th February 2-4pm If you are interested in knitting, crochet, any type of 

needlework, crafts, painting or drawing, or perhaps you would like to learn one of these crafts, 

why don’t you come along and join us. Tea, coffee and biscuits will be provided with plenty of 

friendly chat. No need to book, just come along. £3 per session. If you have any queries, please 

email Jane – theassemblyhall19@gmail.com 

Looking at getting fitter or perhaps dance off some of the Christmas excess then why not come 

along to Clubbercise on Tuesdays at 6-7pm. (Term time only).If you would like to book or 

need more information, please contact Eileen on 07813 854255 or email Zumba-

eileen@hotmail.co.uk 

Pop up Café Weds 5th February 10am – 12pm. This is hosted by the wonderful Weavers Team 

of Sara and Beth. There will be tea, coffee and biscuits along with lots of chat and a very warm 

welcome. Please do come along and join us. 

Pilates Class. Every Thursday 9.45-10.45am. This class is suitable for all abilities. To book, or 

for more information, please contact Emma on 07914 535448 or email pilatesbodyhar-

mony@aol.com 

Peasenhall Picture Palace Friday 7th February 

The next Film Club we will be showing Firebrand. 
This is set in Tudor England, when Katherine Parr reluctantly agrees to become the sixth wife of 

the tyrannical King Henry VIII. Her consent to marry him carries great personal risk, given her 

predecessors are either vanquished, beheaded or dead! Perceived as a threat by Henry’s courtiers, 

they start to cast doubts about her fidelity and turn the increasingly paranoid King against her. 
Doors open at 7pm Bar and raffle. 

Thank you to everyone who supports us and to the local businesses who provide very generous 

raffle prizes. If you have any requests or would like to hear about future films, please subscribe 

to our mailing list: peasenhallpicturepalacefilmclub@gmail.com 
Thanks to a generous donation from the Parish Council and a grant from DHSC Community 

AED team, the Hall now has a defibrillator. It is situated on the rear external wall next to the 

carpark and is registered with the East of England Ambulance Service. Please do spread the 

word, as you never know who or when someone may need it. 
We have also received a very generous grant from Heveningham Hall Country Fair Trust which 

we are extremely grateful for. This money will go towards having a new external notice board 

made and for curtains in the foyer area.  

We would like to thank Corina at The Little Upholsterer for all her help and guidance with the 
latter project. 

As always, we couldn’t host any of our events without the support of you the community and we 

thank you for your continued support. All proceeds from events go towards the upkeep and con-

tinued improvement of our community space. 
If you would like to book the Hall for a family gathering or event, please telephone 01728 

600010. 

For general enquiries or if you would like to join our friendly committee or perhaps volunteer at 

some of our events, please contact Jane Collins (Chairman) on 07767 167968 or email theassem-
blyhall19@gmail.com 

Follow us on Facebook – Peasenhall Assembly Hall. 

Instagram: peasenhallassembly. 
For more information about what’s going on visit:www.peasenhall.onesuffolk.net/peasenhall-

assembly-hall 

We are a registered charity. No: 304808  
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